
I fully support Bill 1013.  A BILL for an Act to provide an appropriation for defraying the expenses of the 

department of public instruction, the center for distance education, the state library, the school for the 

deaf, and North Dakota vision services - school for the blind; and to provide an exemption.   

Why do I support this bill? Because the State Library is instrumental in assisting North Dakotans to live 

better lives with their outreach, library loan kits, and excellent staff. Our children with special needs 

must be looked after properly with appropriately trained staff.  The state library in conjunction with the 

Schools of the Deaf and the Blind do that. Support this bill for the betterment of all North Dakotans. 

 

Pamela Carswell 

Parent of special needs student 

Minot ND 


